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Envision 
Seven members of Washwood Heathõs sixth form are 

involved in Envisionõs extracurricular programme 

ôCommunity Apprenticeó.  This year sees 47 teams from 

20 schools across Birmingham competing to be The 

Community -Apprentice Winners 2015.  

Team Help the Homeless have fundraised for local 

homelessness charities St Basilõs and Sifa Fireside.  They 

organised a big fundraising day that included cake and 

samosa sales, a non -uniform day and raffle.  They raised 

Ã1,361.25 to help Birminghamõs homeless.  Three team 

members also volunteered with Nishkam Help, a local 

organisation that hands out food to those in need every 

night in Birmingham city centre.  The team members 

enjoyed the experience and it developed their under-

standing of homelessness.   

In December, Envision hosted our ôCommunity Carouselõ 

event at Villa Park.  Help the Homeless pitched to a 

panel of business professionals who were really im-

pressed with their project.  They agreed to give the 

team £200 to help them buy the necessary things to 

fundraise even more money!  

As part of the Community Apprentice programme, Envi-

sion has linked up with local businesses to provide op-

portunities for students to meet with them to develop 

key employability skills.  This year, Washwood Heath 

Academy is linked with Trident Housing Association.  The 

Community Apprentice students have had sessions with 

their business coaches throughout the year on present-

ing, public speaking and problem -solving.  In their final 

session, the students received a competency reference 

that highlights three skills they have developed through-

out Envision such as empathy, organisation and leader-

ship with key examples.  The coaches said they had 

seen a huge development in the students since their first 

meeting in November.  The students really appreciated 

this opportunity, as one student Lauren Youll said: 

òWhen we visited our coaches they gave us good ad-

vice.   We went in with problems and came out with solu-

tions which meant we felt confident.   They were easy to 

get along with.   They believed in our project and in us.ó 

Throughout the Community Apprentice programme, 

students develop key skills such as communication, resil-

ience and teamwork.  Every member of Help the Home-

less has shown huge improvement which means they 

have some great examples to talk about in job or uni-

versity applications and interviews.  As Firdaus says; òThe 

best part of Envision is building up your confidence and 

improving and learning new skills.ó 

Help the Homeless have recently received a 

òChampion Fundraiseró Diana Award, which recognises 

young people who have positively contributed to their 

local communities. The students have been invited to a 

Diana Awards Award Ceremony on 10 th July where they 

will receive their awards and meet other winners from 

Birmingham.  

The next step for the team is to present their project to a 

panel of business professionals in the semi -finals on 17 th 

June at the KPMG offices in the city centre - competing 

against 21 other teams.  

Leader of the City Council, Sir Albert Bore, will decide 

the winner in his Boardroom after four top teams present 

their projects to him.  The winners will be announced at 

The Community Apprentice Awards on the 2nd July.  

Find out more on our website: www.envision.org.uk   

Events 

 

16 June 2015  

Sports Day  

Year 11 Prom  

 

17 June 2015  

New Year 7  

Induction  

 

17 July 2015  

End of term  

 

 7 September 2015  

Start of   

Summer Term 

http://www.envision.org.uk


Washwood Heath Student Academic Leaders 

and  

Brownmead Student Academic Leaders  
 

On Wednesday 11 th June 2015 four Student Academic Leaders from Washwood Heath Academy helped to plan 

an e -safety assembly with six Student Academic Leaders from Brownmead Primary Academy. The assembly was 

planned for Brownmead Primary Academy.  

 

The topics pupils researched to help with the planning of the e -safety assembly were:  

 

¶ Mobile phone safety  

¶ Internet safety  

¶ Social media safety  

 

The students had paired up and worked with one Student Academic Leader from Washwood Heath Academy 

and Brownmead Primary Academy. Both pupils worked together and focused on one topic to plan their section 

of the assembly. The students had three hours to plan and put together a presentation. At the end of the hour all 

pupils put all the presentations together and practiced their sections.  

 

On Wednesday 17 th June 2015, Student Academic Leaders from Brownmead Primary Academy delivered their 

assembly to their school on E -Safety which staff and pupils enjoyed and learnt a lot of information on E -safety. 

The assembly was also linked to a E -safety week that Brownmead Pupils were participating in at their school.  

 

 

Miss K Edwards 

 

 

Attendance + Punctuality Summer 2015  
 

Yr 11 Leavers Assembly  

A real success, with students from across the Academy going forward to collect Certificates and awards to show 

their excellent effort in attending on time in their final Year.  
 

Spotlight on Attendance: Penalty Notices  

Unfortunately eight parents have been issued with Penalty Notices due to their childõs non attendance to school. 

Two parents have been summoned to attend Court for prosecution. Please note that Leave of Absence in Term 

time is not allowed. This is in accordance with Birmingham Local Authorityõs ôLeave in Term Time Guidanceõ and 

a 2013 amendment to The Education (Pupil Registration) (England) Regulations 2006. Please understand that this 

may lead to the issuing of a penalty notice and legal action be-

ing taken or the removal of your child from the Academy in some 

circumstances.  
 

This Year has been a huge success , attendance is currently 94% 

and 98% Punctuality for the School year 2014 -15. The small num-

ber of parents issued with penalty notices reflects the effort the 

majority of parents make to ensure their childõs attendance. The 

Education Authority and the Academy reinforce the message 

that withholding your child from education is against the Law. 

Good attendance is shown to have a positive effect on students 

chances of success.  

Miss A Harper  



Weõre on the Web! 

www.washwoodheath.com  

Washwood Heath Academy, Burney Lane, Stechford, Birmingham, B8 2AS  

Telephone: 0121 675 7272  Fax: 0121 675 9077  

Email: enquiry@washwoodheath.bham.sch.uk  

Gypsy Roma Traveller Month Assemblies  
 

Year 8  EAL students delivered a series of assemblies to 

celebrate June as Gypsy Roma Traveller Month. Students 

talked about   the remarkable history and traditions of the 

Gypsy Roma ethnic group  and how it influenced the cul-

ture of other countries.  Sebastian Angel, Samaria Stan , 

Dablinesa   Muntean, Madalina Ioan, Per-

sida   Paun,  Maria Vasile, Isac Dinu, Kanadiano Anghel 

and Elvetiano Anghel   worked on the assemblies for a 

few weeks  and were helped by Mrs Doyle and Miss 

Miles. 

These assemblies were most enjoyable to watch  as the 

students also performed a Romanian dance in colourful 

Romanian outfits.  

The group also went to Brownmead Primary Academy 

and delivered their assembly in front of all their pupils ð 

the performance was so successful   that  they got asked 

to dance twice!  

Well done!  

 

Mrs A Doyle  

Year 8 Focus Group in Costa Coffee  
 

 

In spring 2015 Romanian students from Year 8  EAL 

Focus group were invited by the Executive 

Head   Teacher, Mrs Mabey to Costa Coffee at the 

Fort Shopping Centre.   

The aim of the trip was to improve the studentsõ 

social skills  and group interaction as well as further 

develop their language skills.  

Students really enjoyed this extra -curricular activity 

outside of school.  

Many thanks to Mrs Mabey for the opportunity!  

 

Mrs A Doyle  

Year 8 Drama Workshop Stanõs Cafe Project 

During the summer half term Year 8 pupils have been exploring gothic horror and W. W. Jacobs' classic story 'The 

Monkeyõs Paw' with Stanõs Cafe Theatre Company. The two English classes: 8A4 and 8B3 have experimented 

with Foley sound and the art of reproducing everyday sounds for radio and film, in order to find and heighten 

the storyõs scariest moments and recreate its creepy atmosphere. This enquiry has in the group staging a short 

scripted radio drama performance utilising the Foley sound skills they have learnt to develop their understanding 

of inference and narrative.   

Miss B Patel 


